
For Immediate Release 
            The Worth County Environmental Health Department has used up the 
Grants to Counties which helped pay for Well Plugging, Well Rehabilitation, and 
the FREE water tests.  Starting July 1st we will receive the grant again and will be 
able to provide the following services.  We will conduct private water well test for 
FREE, reimburse up to $200 for each well plugging, and also reimburse up to $600 
for a well renovation.   
            We can still perform private water well tests for a fee of $17. 
            Also all new wells and septic systems need a permit before construction 
can start.  The permit fee for a well is $75 and a septic system is $75. 
            The Environmental Health Department is located out at the Recycle Center 
located at 4125 Pheasant Avenue, Kensett.  The phone number for any questions 
is (641) 845-2200. 
 


